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Gunyangara (Gove Port) Tourism Precinct 
Notice of boat ramp closure – 19 - 20 November 2024 
Construction is 
progressing on a project 
to extend and upgrade 
marine and landside 
facilities at Inverell Bay, 
Gunyangara, near 
Nhulunbuy.  

The works include 
building a new extended 
rock groyne, careening 
facilities, floating 
pontoon extending from 
the groyne, washdown 
bay, car park upgrades 
and an entry structure at 
Gove Boat Club. 

Vessels are required to 
maintain a safe distance 
from the construction 
area while the excavator 
is in operation. 
A marine spotter will be 
stationed on the 
foreshore to notify 
vessels to maintain a safe 
distance from the 
construction equipment 
while it is operating.  
The marine spotter and excavator operator are contactable via VHF Channel 16 if required. 

Boat ramp closure 
To facilitate works on the northern side of the rock groyne, the Gove Boat Club boat ramp will be closed 
during the following times with no public access: 

DATES BOAT RAMP  TIMEFRAME 

19 - 20 NOVEMBER 2024 CLOSED 2 days 

21 NOVEMBER 2024 OPEN Ongoing 

If you have any questions about construction of the project, please contact the Northern Territory 
Government’s Darwin Harbour Infrastructure Projects team at dhip.dipl@nt.gov.au or call 8936 5668.  
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